

April 14, 2022

The Honorable Conor Lamb United States House of Representatives 1224 Longworth House Office Building Washington, DC 20515

SUBJECT: Community Project Funding; Support Letter for Moon Transportation Authority's Market Place District Transportation Improvements

Dear Congressman Lamb:

On behalf of the Moon Township, I am writing to endorse Moon Transportation Authority's (MTA) Community Project Funding (CPF) application for Market Place District Transportation Improvements. This Project is the Township's number one priority and aligns with our Comprehensive Plan and community vision.

At the Township's direction, MTA plans, designs, and constructs multimodal transportation infrastructure that is essential for spurring economic activity, increasing tax base, and keeping Moon Township competitive and sustainable. MTA's work, including on this key Project, creates access to employment, upgrades roads and intersections, implements bike and pedestrian amenities, and unlocks the economic potential of sites in the Township that are landlocked or difficult to develop.

This Project particularly aligns with five of the Township's seven priorities as identified in our Comprehensive Plan.

- 1. Encourages High-Quality Development
- 2. Promotes Multimodal Interconnectivity Locally and Regionally
- 3. Develops Community Identity
- 4. Embraces Collaboration and Cooperation
- 5. Advances and Promotes Sustainability

If you have any questions regarding the Project's importance to Moon Township and consistency with our vision, please contact me at 412-262-1700 or sbrilhart@moontwp.us. Thank you for your time and consideration of MTA's application.

Respectfully,

Scott Brilhart

Assistant Township Manager/Planner